

CARLISLE RENAISSANCE
Caldew Riverside

The site is still in consideration as a potential location for a Super Surgery and background information is being provided on this and other sites across the City Centre to support the options appraisal being undertaken by the eLIFT (PFI) company.  The process of evaluating the tender submissions for the remediation works is currently underway. 
Historic Quarter

Funding for the delivery of the Roman Gateway (Tullie House/Hadrian’s Wall) has been confirmed.  The first public realm improvement works are due to commence on 10th May, starting with Dean Taits Lanes and rolling out in stages including the main works to Castle Street in July.  

Improvement proposals for Court Square are being finalised by the County Council for the submission of a funding application to the Agency as are those for the refurbishment of the Old Town Hall by the City Council.  The Cathedral Development Trust is meeting in early May to agree the next phase of work, beginning with a plan for the use of the Fratry as a performance space.

There is a meeting with colleagues from English Heritage this week to agree a plan of action for delivering improvements.  The prospectus for Central Methodist Hall will be published in May.  The report on options for Rose Castle and its use as a heritage/tourism asset for Carlisle is now being considered by its owners, the Church Commissioners. 

City Centre 

The report for the City Centre Partnership Steering Group is now substantially complete.  It makes the case for a new City Centre Management Model. 

It is anticipated that the strategic overview of transport will go to the County Council’s Carlisle Local Committee in June.  The core strategy of the Local Development Framework (a precursor to a City Centre Area Action Plan) will come forward to the City Council in July.

M6 Corridor

Work is continuing to establish a scheme at Durranhill (Junction 43) that could open up new employment land on existing brownfield sites.  The NWDA are directly involved in establishing a public sector investment package.  

The employment land review work by DTZ & Walton Goodland is substantially complete.  Durranhill is one of a number of sites that have been identified where a proactive approach is required to ensure there is an adequate supply of high quality sites in locations that can sustain economic growth in Carlisle. 

The sites identified go beyond the M6 corridor (this work is also supporting the Local Development Framework evidence base) and include Durranhill and Rosehill, Lancaster Street (St Nicholas area) and Caldew Riverside.  All these are owned wholly or partly by the City Council and essentially the report is proposing that they adopt a more active stance on the management and development of these assets. 

The review of economic regeneration activity in Carlisle is ongoing in conjunction with the County Council and NWDA which forms part of the Economic Development Transformation Process.
CARLISLE PARTNERSHIP
The Carlisle Partnership continues to enjoy support from all sectors (public, private, voluntary and community) and we are grateful for the time and efforts of all individuals and partners involved.

Gavin Capstick has now been appointed as Carlisle Partnership Manager. Gavin took up the role on the 29th March and will be working hard to get around and meet the Partnership’s key stakeholders in the coming weeks.  The Carlisle Partnership would also like to take this opportunity to thank John Marsh for his contribution during his time as interim manager.

The Carlisle Community Plan and the priorities for the Carlisle Partnership are due for review and refreshment this year.  Work on engagement with all partners to help define priorities will commence in the coming weeks.  The Carlisle Partnership and all District level LSPs in Cumbria are currently working with the Cumbria Strategic Partnership to explore the possibility of a Single Community Strategy for Cumbria.  So, any outcomes identified by the Carlisle Partnership as it reviews its own priorities will also be used to inform and shape any Single Community Strategy for Cumbria.  Work to review and refresh work programmes and action plans for the priority working groups will also be undertaken both during and after the refreshment of the Carlisle Partnership’s priorities.  The process to define and shape the Partnership’s priorities will be driven by and involve the Partnership’s Executive, the Convener’s Group, the Priority Working Groups and by direct engagement with all partners.

Councillor M Mitchelson

Promoting Carlisle Portfolio Holder
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